From: King,Cheryl Simrell
Sent: Mon 2/26/2007 3:37 PM
To: King,Cheryl Simrell; Gould, Amy; Mcgee, Sylvie; Parker, Alan; McCanna, Mike; Davies, Bruce; Geri,Laurance; Bantz, Joan; Rinehart, Nita; McGhee, Mary; Mick,Nan; ''; ''; ''; Peters, Pamela; ''; Marshall, Steve; MPA Grad Assistant
Cc: Niemiec, Walter; Coghlan, Laura
Subject: one more thing to add to the "think about" list
At our last meeting, we talked about two possible options to increase FTEs (without changing structure):
 

1)       Switch to 5 credit, instead of 4 credit, courses
2)       Change what we consider to be full-time (financial aid & grad studies – 8 credit hours) to match what the HEC Board measures as full time (10 credit hours)
 

We floated both of these options at our quarterly grad studies/admissions/financial aid/registrar meeting and, short-story, neither are possible without serious financial aid implications for students and w/o requiring that MES also make the same changes (given we now have a joint degree and students move back and forth between the two curriculums with regard to electives).
 

FYI.
 

Cheryl Simrell King, Ph.D. / Director, Master of Public Administration Program & Member of the Faculty / The Evergreen State College / visit our website: www.evergreen.edu/mpa 


From: King,Cheryl Simrell 
Sent: Monday, February 26, 2007 3:32 PM
To: King,Cheryl Simrell; Gould, Amy; Mcgee, Sylvie; Parker, Alan; McCanna, Mike; Davies, Bruce; Geri,Laurance; Bantz, Joan; Rinehart, Nita; McGhee, Mary; Mick,Nan; ''; ''; ''; Peters, Pamela; ''; Marshall, Steve; MPA Grad Assistant
Cc: Niemiec, Walter; Coghlan, Laura
Subject: March 5 MPA Fac/Staff meeting; some things to think about before then
 

All – our next Faculty/Staff meeting is scheduled for next Monday, March 5 – noon-2pm, SEM 2 D2107.
 

Our main agenda item is our seminar on Dvora Yanov’s book, Constructing “Race” and “Ethnicity” in America. (I have one additional copy of the book).
 

Brown bag lunch.
 

For staff, joining us for seminar is your option.
 

 

Some things to think about before then; I’d like to take the first ½ hour our meeting to talk about them (but only ½ hour!).
 

As you all know, I’ve been meeting with Walter Niemiec and Laura Coghlan regularly for a bit of time to talk about what is the best way to staff (faculty lines) our program given two presumptions: 1) we offer a quality, competitive program; and, 2) we build that program to quality, not upon some abstract principles or to things that are historical artifacts.
 

Here’s something I finally “got” at the last meeting with Laura and Walter (Joan explained this to us at a recent faculty meeting but I don’t think I got it): when we hear a “1/15” or a “1/16” graduate faculty/student ratio this is not one faculty member to every 15 or 16 students in the classroom (a relatively typical – perhaps even somewhat high - faculty/student ratio for a quality MPA program).  This means, in administrative speak, 1 faculty member to every 15 to 16 FTEs in the classroom – that translates to, roughly, around 20 students per each faculty member in the classroom (and, thus, our 20 “ideal” for class size).
 

Each of us, individually, as full-time faculty members teaching in MPA (for us ½ timers, cut these in half) need to carry 38 4-credit students (each faculty, each quarter, needs to generate 38*4 = 152 credit hours) to meet a 1/15 faculty/FTE ratio – this then translates, roughly, into 19-20 students per 4 credit course or some other combination (fewer students in classes; more contracts, etc.).
 

This raises a few issues for me, important in how we proceed in our talks with Walter & Laura:
 

1)       DO WE WANT TO REDUCE CLASS SIZES?  Is there reason to believe that a better quality experience happens when there are no more than 15-16 students/faculty in the classroom (think about this both strategically and competitively, for the long run)?
2)       If we want to reduce class sizes, are we willing to carry the extra load required in order for each of us to make our minimum FTEs (38, 4 credit units)?  If so, how?  For example, if we drop class size to 16 students (2 classes, 16 students each = 32*4= 128 credit hours), each faculty member would need to carry an additional 24 credit hours/term or 72 hours/year = 18, 4 credit units spread across the year in either contracts or short courses or some combination.
3)       No matter what decisions we make about class size, we will start calculating and publishing individual work load analyses – these will be included in our annual report (and to be included in individual faculty portfolios).  Those of us who regularly average out to our minimum credit hours across the year are meeting our obligations; those of us who do not are not meeting our teaching obligations.
4)       Another suggestion floated for decreasing class size and spreading load in another way is to turn Capstone into a group contract, with all regular faculty members sponsoring a certain number of Capstone contracts.
5)       DO WE WANT TO REDUCE ACTUAL FACULTY to STUDENT RATIO IN CORE?  This is particularly important for the first year, non-tribal Core.  Right now we over-enroll in the general cohort in the first year to account for attrition – seminars can be as large as 22-23 students and first year Core, general cohort faculty carry a heavier load than do other faculty.  Should the first year experience be the opposite?  The smallest seminar size with the fewest # of students/faculty and the greatest access to faculty?  
6)       If we want to reduce the seminar size of first year Core, this means either admitting fewer students or expanding the size of the faculty team (from two to three).  There’s also second year fall-out (second year Core tends to be between 35-38 students).
 

All of these discussion items are timely as we are now finalizing next year’s schedule and, if we are going to argue for additional faculty for next year, now is the time to do so.
 

I’ve attached the current draft of next year’s schedule so you can see that we still have a few holes in the curriculum (and we’ve already “spent” our adjunct lines) – note, also, that electives are scheduled for each quarter based upon smaller class sizes (minimum of 4 electives, plus 2 credit EE classes, scheduled for each term). If we don’t decide to reduce class sizes, we may be overscheduled for next year.
 

